## **Dorman, Jennifer S - DNR**

From: Ryan, Nancy D - DNR

Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2018 12:11 PM

**To:** 'jlindahl@coakleybrothers.com'

Cc: 'Kenneth E Konicek'

Subject: Post Closure Modification - Final Documentation Received, Former Blackhawk Tannery BRRTS #

02-41-523714

## Dear Mr. Lindahl:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has received a revised Barrier Maintenance Plan and photo documentation that post-closure modification activities conducted at the site have effectively capped areas of the site that were removed and/or resurfaced during construction activities. The submitted documentation meets the requirements described in my March 1, 2017 post closure modification notification approval email to Bob Neumann.

These post-closure modifications do not affect any of the on-going requirements that were described in the DNR's January 8, 2007 final case closure letter. The updated Barrier Maintenance Plan will be added to this site's GIS registry packet to update the conditions of the affected capped areas of the site.

DNR appreciates your efforts to protect Wisconsin's environment. Please contact me if you have questions or concerns regarding this letter.

## We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

## Nancy D. Ryan

Hydrogeologist, Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Phone: (414) 263-8533 Fax: (414) 263-8550 nancy.ryan@wisconsin.gov

